

## DEPARTMENT OF THE NAVY JOINT BASE PEARL HARBOR-HICKAM 850 TICONDEROGA ST STE 200 PEARL HARBOR HI 96860-5102

21 Oct 22

Joint Base Pearl Harbor-Hickam Team,

I have rescinded the boil water advisory in effect since Friday, Oct. 14, after new test results showed no bacteria present in your water system. Water samples were taken from multiple points throughout the installation yesterday and tested at a local, third-party laboratory. The State Department of Health reviewed and certified the test results today. Based on those results you no longer have to boil water before using it. As the system returns to full functionality, you may initially see sediment in your water. Everyone is advised to run their water for about five minutes after the boil water advisory has been lifted. Also, you should discard any ice in your automatic ice makers then clean out the ice bin before refilling. Because the tap water is good to go again, the bottled water distribution sites will cease operations at 6 p.m. tonight.

I really appreciate your patience, understanding and your feedback as we got through this water main break together.

I hope you and all of your family have a great weekend!

M. D. SOHANEY

CAPT, USN

Commander